

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Carolyn Hill Robertson Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov November 5, 2003

Charles Spahn IJDM, Inc. 3200 S. 84<sup>th</sup> St. Milwaukee, WI 53227

Dear Mr. Spahn:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, October 21, 2003, the Utilities and Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Tavern Dance license for the premises at 2800 W. Forest Home Ave. ("Taboo") be denied. The Committee made such recommendation based upon a concern that the health, safety and welfare of the neighborhood would be impaired by the granting of this license at this location. The Committee did, however, vote to renew your Class "B" Tavern license for the same premises.

On Wednesday, November 5, 2003, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Tavern Dance license.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room, 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: Milwaukee Police Department License Investigation

City Clerk's Office - License Division

City Attorney's Office

CCFN 030590